VICTOR TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES June 22, 2010 (Tentative)

Call to Order.

The regular monthly business meeting of the Victor Township Planning Commission was held at the Township Hall, 6843 E. Alward Road, Laingsburg, MI 48848. Secretary Chadwick called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Roll Call.

Members Present: Duane Ginther, Richard Colf, Tamra Ashley, Robert Andretz, Shirley Hazle, Vern Stephens and Kelly Chadwick.

Members Absent: N/A

Guests Present: Royce Smith, Ted Ashley

Approve Agenda for June 22, 2010 with additions of New Business –

Motion carried to approve the Agenda as presented with new additions.

Approve Minutes for May 2010.

Motion carried to approve the minutes of the May 25, 2010 meeting.

Old Business.

Α. Recreational Plan Presentation – Andretz reported on presentation. Major point of interest was trail system for non-motorized traffic. Playground for the Township Hall, leveling soccer fields, no public baseball fields, no public lake access (Round Lake access but no parking), mentioned would like to own more land to expand currently facilities, possible grant money for recreational purposes.

Possible discussion with CC Road Commission and County regarding Price and Chandler opportunity for trails (bike lane / running lane) to Sleepy Hollow State Park; push safety issues for trails.

Better signage for current businesses in the Township.

Options for revenue – concession fundraisers, donations, sponsorships.

Ginther is to report to the Board that we recommend the Board submit for new playground at the Hall with all aspects for safety and fun. In addition, we would like to recommend a trail from Sleepy Hollow to other locations. Further discussion on the locations would be necessary if the Board agrees.

B. Medical Marijuana Issue
What do we want to do? Discussion regarding regulation, ban/prohibit, or
take no action. Motion to support Option 2 (Ban/Prohibit Medical
Marihuana as in Violation of Federal Law) from Thrun Law Firm.
Stephens, 2nd Ashley, Motion carried.

New Business.

A. Planning Commission – Motion to elect Shirley Hazel as Vice-Chair of the Commission. Motion Carried.

Public Comment.

Royce Smith – Why is Babcock Landing not getting fixed? DNR built the landing. This landing belongs to the DNR. It is not adequate for getting boats in and out. What is the status? Stephens will look into and briefly report back at next meeting.

Next Meeting – July 27, 2010 at 7:00 p.m.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Kelly S. Chadwick, Secretary